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July 25, 2020  

- COT Data in Gold Continues to be Constructive - 
- Weekly Exhaustion Alert - 

- Seventh Consecutively Higher Weekly Close - 
 

The Commitment of Traders report for gold this week (compiled by the CFTC as of Tuesday) 

shows little change.  The last point of interest was June 12th when we reported that the commercial 

and non-commercial positions generated bullish signals by kissing the 50-week Bollinger Bands. 

 

Gold prices rose for the last seven days, with volumes on each of the last three days being the 

greatest since March 26th.  Such activity implies that we would expect increased COT positions in 

both groups in next week’s report.  However, it will likely take several weeks before the levels 

produce warnings in the RSI and around the Bollinger Bands.  This not to say that gold could not 

stage a minor correction.  
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Lots of usable detail in this chart 

 
 

Gold has closed higher for seven consecutive weeks.  The most common reaction is a correction 
giving up 38% of the recent advance and testing the 20-week moving average (currently 

$1732) within a month (14 of 15 times since 1970).   
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There were only eight times since 1970 that it has rallied beyond seven weeks, with the greatest 

being twelve in 1980.  Seven of those saw the first week with a lower low triggering a 
correction back to the 40-week simple moving average.  
 

 
The more overbought things become, the harder the eventual correction. 

  
 

Opinions in this report are solely those of the author. The information herein was obtained from 

various sources; however, we do not guarantee its accuracy or completeness. This research report 

is prepared for general circulation and is circulated for general information only. It does not have 

regard to the specific investment objectives, financial situation, and the needs regarding the 

appropriateness of investing in any securities or investment strategies discussed or recommended 

in this report and should understand that statements regarding future prospects may not be realized.  

 

Investors should note that income from such securities, if any, may fluctuate and that each 

security’s price or value may rise or fall. Accordingly, investors may receive back less than 

originally invested. Past performance is not necessarily a guide to future performance. Neither the 

information nor any opinion expressed constitutes an offer to buy or sell any securities or options 

or futures contracts. Foreign currency rates of exchange may adversely affect the value, price or 

income of any security or related investment mentioned in this report. In addition, investors in 

securities such as ADRs, whose values are influenced by the currency of the underlying security, 

effectively assume currency risk. Moreover, from time to time, members of the Charts and Markets 

team may be long or short positions discussed in our publications.  

 

Research reports are provided for the use of paying subscribers of the Chart and Markets service 

and not for public distribution. An abuse of the single-user subscription will result in the revoking 

of the service. Multi-user subscriptions are available upon request. 

 

 

 

 


